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REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING: September 7, 2016, beginning 10:00 A.M., at AAA Mid-Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  SPEAKER:  Ex NYPD officer who served at the World Trade Center on 9-11-01, Michael Ashton.  Topic: Live to Succeed.
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE: Welcome back from a long hot summer! I sincerely hope that you and yours had a terrific summer filled with the things that you enjoy the most.   I attended a meeting of the NJTR1 Committee and the target date for the new crash report is January 1, 2017.   I’ll keep you updated if there are any changes.  We got our website going again after a long battle with Go Daddy, our webhost.  We should be completely up and going by our next meeting.  While in the process of rebuilding you can visit the site and see what is up already.  I think you’ll like what we have planned for the site and service to you.  Our website is njptoa.org.  I held a Board of Directors meeting on August 3, 2016 and will report on the results at our next meeting which is on September 7th.  Schools reopen in September. Remember to get your “School’s Open” signs from your local AAA Club and put them up near schools.  Also check your adult school guards for appointment and also check their posts and make sure the foliage does not create an unsafe condition.  New Guards must receive formal training.  Stay safe - Tim    

WORK ZONE SDPEED CAMERAS INEFFECTIVE IN SOME STATES: Several states, including Maryland and Illinois, deploy speed cameras in highway "work zones" hoping that their use will reduce crashes. A Minnesota Department of Transportation (DOT) study released at the beginning of the year found no evidence that speed cameras had any positive impact on driver behavior and awareness. Their study set out to investigate the relative effectiveness in a work zone of using no enforcement, a visible police car, and speed cameras with and without a dynamic "your speed is" sign. The study began with an opinion survey, not of the public, but of 29 assorted DOT employees and state police officials. Participants rated speed cameras dead last in expected impact on work zone safety and they agreed that driver distraction, not speeding, was the greatest threat.  Because Minnesota cannot legally use speed cameras on its highways, the study invited 90 participants to a University of Minnesota driving simulation lab that used eye-tracking glasses so that would know when the driver looked down at his speedometer and made a speed correction. The test was conducted on a simulated road where orange barrels and signs noted a speed limit reduction from 65 MPH to 55 MPH.  As an incentive, participants would be given a $10 gift card for completing the driving route in a specified time, but each time they received a speed camera ticket, they would lose $2. The results showed that motorists turned their eyes away from the road and fixated on their speedometer most when a simulated police car was visible on the road.  
PENNSLYLVANIA PASSES INOPERABLE LIGHT LAW:  Pennsylvania passed a law for vehicles stopped at inoperable traffic signals.  Their law was amended to read:  § 3112. Traffic-control signals.   (c) Inoperable or malfunctioning signal.--If a traffic control signal is out of operation or is not functioning properly, including, but not limited to, a signal that uses inductive loop sensors, or other automated technology, to detect the presence of vehicles that fails to detect a vehicle, vehicular traffic facing a: (1) Green or yellow signal may proceed with caution as indicated in subsection (a)(1) and (2). (2) Red or completely unlighted signal shall stop in the same manner as at a stop sign, and the right to proceed shall be subject to the rules applicable after making a stop at a stop sign as provided in section 3323 (relating to stop signs and yield signs).  NJ has had this law in place since 2004 (39:4-81) and is one of the 37 traffic laws that came about at the request of the NJPTOA.
THE FIRST BIKE-SHARE DEATH:  The first death in the U.S. for ride-share bikers happened in Chicago.  A woman was riding the bike when a flatbed truck struck and killed her.  It was the first time in 8 years and 70 million bike trips that someone has been killed that is part of a shared system. 

GET YOUR KICKS ON ROUTE 66:  The historic Route 66 goes from Chicago to Los Angelis a distance of 2,500 miles and is part of the original road within the US Highway System.  Route 66 is one of the first to go modern by adding charging stations along the highway. 

	  As of August 17, 2016 there were 360 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 321 during the same period in 2015, 
 AN INCREASE OF 39 DEATHS.  
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Deaths: Driver 205167; Passenger 54/55; Pedalcyclist 07/08; Pedestrian 94/91. Crashes 342/301.          VEHICLE BREAKDOWNS AT RECORD HIGH:  AAA says they rescued a record-breaking 32 million drivers in 2015, with battery, flat tire and key problems than ever before.  Vehicles fewer than five years old  experienced a higher proportion of tire and key-related issues than older vehicles, suggesting that the trend toward eliminating the spare tire and moving to electronic keyless ignitions may have unintended consequences.  To reduce vehicle weight and boost fuel economy, spare tires are being eliminated from new vehicles, and are being replaced with tire inflator kits that can only remedy some flat tire situations. Additionally, new keyless ignition systems can drain the battery life when keys are stored too close to the vehicle and can lock a driver out of the vehicle while the engine is still running. Finally, despite nearly all new vehicles being equipped with low fuel warning alerts and range estimations, a higher proportion of drivers are using these systems to push the limits between fuel ups.

 SOBER OR GET PUILLED OVER CRACKDOWN: One way you can help to reduce traffic crashes is by enforcing the National Drunk Driving crack down from August 19th to September 5th. NHTSA is encouraging police all over the country to make a commitment to reduce impaired driving.  Approximately one-third of all traffic crash fatalities in the U S involve drunk drivers with their blood-alcohol contents (BACs) are .08 or higher. In 2014, there were 9,976 people killed in drunken driving crashes.  In every state, it’s illegal to drive with a BAC of .08 or higher; however, one person is killed in a drunken driving crash every 53 minutes in the U S and 64 percent of the 9,976 people killed in drunken driving crashes in 2014 were the drunken drivers themselves. Over a five-year period from 2010-2014, roughly one out of 10 drunk drivers involved in crashes had prior convictions for drunk driving. Men are more likely than women to be the drunk drivers in fatal crashes and 23 percent of them were drunk in these crashes, compared to 15 percent for females. Drunk driving is more common at night, and Labor Day weekend in 2014 when 83 percent of all the roadway fatalities during the night (6 p.m. - 5:59 a.m.) involved drunk drivers. Motorcyclists have the highest overall rate of alcohol impairment in fatal crashes with 29 percent killed while driving were impaired. The estimated economic cost of motor vehicle crashes in the United States in 2010 was $44 billion. Over Labor Day weekend in 2014, there were 401 crash fatalities nationwide. 40 percent of these crashes involved drivers with a BAC above the legal limit of .08.
 DEATHS INCREASE IN 2015: National Highway Traffic Safety Administration show a 7.7 percent increase in motor vehicle traffic deaths in 2015. An estimated 35,200 people died in 2015, up from the 32,675 reported fatalities in 2014.  Although the data are preliminary and requires additional analysis, the early NHTSA estimate shows 9 out of 10 regions within the United States had increased traffic deaths in 2015. The most significant increases came for pedestrians and bicyclists.  

EMERGENCY BRAKING: National D.O.T announced an agreement with automakers requiring more than 99 percent of new vehicles to have automatic emergency braking standard by 2022.  They are working to require vehicle-to-vehicle communications systems on new vehicles to help drivers avoid or mitigate 70 to 80 percent of vehicle crashes involving unimpaired drivers. DOT is also working with researchers on technologies that could prevent drunk driving, which is responsible for close to one-third of highway deaths.                                             NOTE:  The complete list of NJPTOA Board of Directors and other information on our website is password coded and only members in good standing can get.  The code can be obtained from your Regional Vice President or Regional Representative.        
                        NEXT MEETING:  SEPTEMBER 7, 2016 – AAA BUILDING IN HAMILTON, NJ.
                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 
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2016 INVOICE

DATE
ITEM
AMOUNT
1/1/2016
Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
$50.00
TOTAL:
$50.00
DATE:  1/1/2016   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)

	
	

	

	 

	

	
	


